

In Focus

Volume 60, Issue 10

October 2015

October Program- "An Evening With Larry Perry"



INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

October Program	1
From The President	2
Dusty Doddridge Print Making Class	3
Competition Results, First Place Images	4-5
Annual Points/Wins, October Judge	5-6
2016 HPS HMA Exhibit, Open Board Positions	7
2015 Meeting Info, 2016 Competition Topics, New Members	7
HPS Board Contact Info	8

Nationally known wildlife and prize winning nature photographer, Larry Perry, will be presenting a special program at the Huntsville Photographic Society meeting on Monday evening October 12. Larry's programs have material in them for everyone, regardless of their photography skill level. The program entitled, "An Evening with Larry Perry" promises to be one the most talked about programs of the year for area photographers. His programs are entertaining, educational and often controversial.

The audience will experience wildlife photographed up close and personal as well as some neat tricks that any photographer can use to really enhance their images to make them "Pop".

If you have ever attended one of Larry's presentations in the past, you already know that you're in for a treat. If you have not been to one of Larry's presentations, then make plans now to attend. You don't want to be left out because everyone will be talking about this program for a long time.



From The President

Fall is definitely in the air, and the days are getting noticeably shorter. With the growing interest in night photography, the cold fronts that will start moving through should provide good, clean air for taking shots of the night sky. Also, this time of year brings many festivals, such as the Tennessee Valley Old Time Fiddler's Convention in Athens this month, which are fantastic photo opportunities. In fact, there will be a Scott Kelby Photowalk in Athens this month, during the time of the Fiddler's Convention. So, get out there and take advantage of the season.

Tom and Pat Cory provided our September program, giving us tips from "In and Out of the Sky." Along with beautiful photos of things in and out of the sky, such as the moon, the aurora, birds, and butterflies, they gave us the inside scoop on how to best photograph those subjects. The Cory's are always a delight for us, and we appreciate their long-time support to HPS.

Our September judge was Barry Jackson. Barry is a lifetime honorary member of HPS, along with being a past president of

HPS. He is an accomplished professional photographer, having photos hanging in many prestigious museums. Barry did a great job, especially considering the very subjective nature of the topic, taking time to comment on every entry submitted. And again, we had several entries from new/recent members, which is always great to see. Congratulations to all of our winners, and be sure to check out their images in the newsletter and HPS website gallery.

Based on the success of the training class provided by Dusty Doddridge last March, HPS is having another one on November 14th. Dusty will provide instruction on digital photographic printing. Check out the newsletter for more details.

A few days ago, I forwarded our first Camera Club Council of Tennessee newsletter. It has lots of interesting information, so please read it. There are competitions available to enter, along with information on the outing to Reelfoot State Park in Northwest Tennessee.

The Huntsville Museum of Art has set the dates for the 2016 exhibition of the Huntsville Photographic Society. The show will run from May 14 through August 21, 2016 in the Jurenko Gallery. We will hold the opening reception on Sunday, May 15 from 2 to 4 pm. Please start thinking about what images you would like to submit for possible exhibition; again, 50 images will be selected to hang in the Museum. Stay tuned for more information on the schedule.

Larry Perry, from Knoxville will be conduct our program this month. Larry is a fantastic photographer and teacher, so don't miss this. Patrick Oden, a favorite presenter and judge, will be our judge for October's Open competition.

Eddie Sewall

Digital Print The Art and Craft of Print Making

Print Workflow from MASTER file to PRINT File

- Color Management Basics
- Printers, Paper and Ink Choices
- Print Resolution
- Print Finishing and Longevity



Date: November 14th, 2015

Location: Dynetics Facility, Huntsville Cost: \$10 members/\$20 Nonmembers Additional Info coming soon on how to sign up through HPS website

- 3 1/2 Hours of Training
- 10am-2:30pm (includes break for lunch)

Presented by



September Competition Results Subject: Unusual Perspective Judge-Barry Jackson

	Color Digital (64)	Monochrome Digital (21)	Color Print (33)	Monochrome Print (19)
1st	Charles Gattis	John Kirwin	Alan Forney	Don Wolfe
2nd	Gary Stiger	Garth Fraser	Tom Hix	Glen Romanczuk
3rd	Sam Tumminello	Cliff Loehr	Sam Alexander	Rosemary Davidson
HM	Bill Snoddy	Sam Tumminello	Dolores Burns	Barbara Staggs
HM	Joy Henderson	Sam Tumminello	Richard Potter	Tom Hix
HM	Emily Saile	Emily Saile	David Rowe	
HM	Dave Edens	Charles Gattis		
HM	Debbie Tromblee			
HM	Dave Edens			

First Place Winners



Color Print by Alan Forney

Color Digital by Charles Gattis



Monochrome Digital by John Kirwin





Monochrome Print by Don Wolfe

Name	2015 Points	2015 Wins	Name	2015 Points	2015 Wins
Garth Fraser	36	12	Tom Bryant	12	5
Joy Henderson	33	15	Emily Saile	12	7
Charles Leverett	32	14	David Little	11	3
Sam Alexander	25	8	Glen Romanczuk	9	6
Barbara Staggs	25	10	Gayle Biggs	8	3
Sam Tumminello	25	12	Barbara Montgomery	8	5
Alan Forney	21	9	Eddie Sewall	8	3
Diana Davidson	20	9	Walt Tyzka	8	2
Tom Hix	19	6	David Blue	7	2
Margaret Phillips	18	8	Dave Edens	7	5
Martha Teal	17	7	Leta Hix	7	3
Michael Cox	16	6	John Kirwin	7	3
Don Wolfe	16	8	Virginia Gilbert	6	2
Charles Gattis	15	5	Gail Patton	6	3
Cliff Loehr	14	5	Gary Stiger	6	3
Bill Snoddy	14	6	Susi Stroud	6	4
Henry Norton	13	6	Brian Boardman	5	1

October 2015 IN FOCUS | 5

Name	2015 Points	2015 Wins	Name	2015 Points	2015 Wins
Michael Hart	5	1	Wayne James	3	1
Carol Poland	5	1	Joan May	3	1
Nathan Robbins	5	2	Nicole Harper	2	2
Henry Smith	5	2	Barbara Hitt	2	2
Randy Stephens	5	1	Tim Solomon	2	2
Dorinda Tyler	5	1	Pete Van Hoff	2	2
Peter Viot	5	1	Leight Butgereit	1	1
Bart Fay	4	1	Bill Courtney	1	1
Liz High	4	1	Waldy Cuevas	1	1
Doris Leverett	4	4	David Rowe	1	1
Ron Atchley	3	3	Trudi Gardner	1	1
Dolores Burns	3	3	Richard Potter	1	1
Rosemary Davidson	3	1	Geri Reddy	1	1
Jerry Green	3	3	Debbie Tromblee	1	1

October Judge- Patrick Oden



This month is an open competition, so present your best images. Patrick Oden will be our judge, and you can find information about Patrick as well as a link to his work on our website under "Judges Corner" in the Gallery section.

http://www.huntsvillephotographicsociety.org/gallery/judges-hps/

2016 HPS HMA Exhibit

Just a heads up that the dates for the 2016 HPS exhibition at the Huntsville Museum of Art (HMA) have been scheduled from May 14 through Aug 21, 2016, in the Jurenko Gallery. The Opening Reception will be Sunday, May 15 from 2 to 4 p.m.

Look for additional information over the next few months, about submitting images for selection in the exhibition.

HPS Leadership Positions Opening Next Year

Three of the HPS Board members will be "retiring" at the end of this year. Eddie Sewall, President, and Roger Hunter, Program Officer, will be stepping down after 4 years in their positions. Dolores Burns will be leaving the Historian position, due to work commitments. Board members are nominated and approved by the membership in November. Please consider volunteering for one of these vital Board positions.

Knew & Seed Teris?

It's the time of year for us to begin thinking about competition topics for 2016. If you have a topic you want the board to consider, please send it to Charles Gattis cfgattis@gmail.com.

NEW MEMBERS

Wendell Colberg Ali Hruschka Paul Northrop

2015 Meeting Calendar

Oct 12 – An Evening With Larry Perry

Oct 26 – Open Competition

Nov 9 – 3D Stereography with Lee Pratt

Nov 23 – Leaf & Petal Competition

Nov 30- Fifth Monday Casual Meeting

Dec 14 – Annual Best Of Year Dinner/Awards

2015 Officers of Huntsville Photographic Society

President Eddie Sewall (256) 880-7714 cesewall@comcast.net **Primary Competition Officer** Charles Gattis (256) 529-2329 charlesgattis@comcast.net Digital Competition Officer Cliff Loehr (256)746-8436 cliff@brighterhost.com Competition Records Officer Margaret Phillips phillipsqh@gmail.com Roger Hunter (256)755-1057 rogerhunter01@bellsouth.net **Program Officer Activities Officer Bob Gower** bgoing2@yahoo.com **Publicity Officer** Sam Tumminello (256)534-1480 samjt3@yahoo.com Sam Alexander samalexx1@gmail.com Treasurer Communications Officer Geri Reddy (256)721-0106 hpseditor@bellsouth.net Dolores Burns (256)337-7967 doloresburns@att.net Historian PSA Representative leepratt@knology.net Lee Pratt (256)325-1854 Webmaster phillipsqh@gmail.com Margaret Phillips

Meeting Information: HPS meets the second and fourth Mondays of the month, 7:00 p.m., at the Huntsville/Madison County Library - Main Branch, 915 Monroe St.

Website: www.huntsvillephotographicsociety.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/399566463394251/ (closed group)

Huntsville Photographic Society Von Braun Civic Center 700 Monroe St Huntsville AL 35801



